
APRIL 19, 2016 ANNUAL MEETING 

Notices posted in three places. 
Annual town financial reports passed out before the meeting for all to read over. 
Meeting called to order at 8:00 P.M. in the Carlton Town Hall by the Chairman David Hardtke 
Recited pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
The Town Clerk read minutes of the Annual Town Meeting of April 21, 2015. Wayne Selner moved to accept as 
read. Scott Parkos seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT: Treasurer Pat Wotachek read this report. Aaron Augustian made a motion to 
accept the financial report as read. Matt Wotja seconds the motion. Motion carried.  
 
ASSESSOR: Al Kohnle gave a report on Nuclear Plant. Al stated that the plant is still appraised at about same as 
2015. Lawyers are looking at appraisal received from Dominion. Court date is set for November 7, 2016 Judge 
Elders from Sturgeon will be handling this case 
 
CEMETERY REPORT: Joe Salzsieder will be cutting the grass in the cemetery again this year. 

ZONING: Zoning Administrator Steve Sinkula gave this report. Issuing 32 permits, 15 additions or remodeling, 12 

new buildings, 2 new houses and three permits for Nuclear Power Plant. Anyone signed up for Farm Land 

Preservation must contact Land & Water Department in County. 

FIRST RESPONDERS: Steve Tadisch stated they had 42 calls in 2015. At present the department has ten members. 

All members are state certified. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT:  Chief Francis Wotja gave this report. The department had 21 calls in 2015 ten of these call 

where mutual aid. At present they have 31 members on the department. Fire Chief Wotja thanked David Sinkula 

for allowing the department to put in the dry hydrate on his property off of HWY G. The Town purchased a new 

truck this year and the Fire Fighters donated ten thousand dollars toward this purchase. Francis thanked the 

town people for supporting the department with their fund raisers.  

ROADS: Board will be bidding out all roads for 2016.  Town would like to do about 8 3/4 miles of seal coating. 

Town will be replacing the bridge on St. Peters Road in 2017. 

MANURE HAULING: Implement of Husbandry law was approved. 

DITCH GRASS CUTTING: County Highway department will be cutting road ditches this year. 

LANDFILL/GARBAGE PICKUP: Clerk read a letter stating the Kewaunee CO dump will be closing in about three 

year. Discussion about what town will do with garbage in the future. Town Board to look at options. 

OLD BUSSINESS: NONE 

NEW BUSINESS: NONE 

Scott’s Construction sponsored lunch for this meeting. 

Sid LaCrosse made a motion at 8:45 P.M. to adjourn and seconded by Francis Wotja. Motion carried.  

24 people signed the attendance sheet. 

 

Linda Sinkula 

 


